Match Report: 18th December 2011

Hi All,

 

Only one match this week, which unfortunately saw our u13s go down to Hastings Rangers. 

 

There is no training 23rd and 30th December. Training restarts on 6th January 2012
 
In the absence of reports, I thought I’d take the chance to mention a few of the highlights of the year and thank everybody – committee members, managers, coaches, parents and of course the players – who made them possible:

 

Two club outings to games at the Amex – including the u19 international where some 270 of us saw an England victory 

· A league and cup double from the (then) u11s and an unbeaten season for the (then) u10s 

· A hugely successful summer tournament and trophies aplenty across a range of Sussex tournaments 

· A great day out at the Dripping Pan for all the teams and our presentation evening hosted by Steve King 

· A very successful tournament experience in Belgium for the (then) u9s 

· We are now running 10 squads at seven age groups, which is great news even if it does make the logistics of training a bit difficult! 

· New kit and jackets for the whole club (including very nattily attired coaching teams) 

· Sponsorship for three age groups – so many thanks to Allsop’s Builders, Jason’s Barbers, D.Sains Roofing and Eco Clean Window Cleaning 

· The fantastic fundraising efforts of Jason Jenner, whose European cycle ride brought in over £800! 

· Successfully renewing our Charter Standard Development Club status with the FA 

· Appointing Louis Munnery as Head Coach.

Apologies if I’ve missed anything. I’d also like to wish a speedy recovery to all those players carrying injuries that are preventing them for playing. Hope you all return soon.

 
There’s much to look forward to next year as we continue to provide the best footballing opportunities we can and make sure the club is sustainable long term. I’ll leave the last words to Louis Munnery who has asked me to pass on the following message:

“I would personally like to thank all the Coaching/Management team, the players and the parents at LBV for making me feel so welcome on my return to LBV. I wanted to take this opportunity to thank you all and wish you all a wonderful Christmas and I look forward to seeing a lot more of you all in the New Year. Merry Christmas!
Louis” 

 

And a Merry Christmas to you all”

 
Richard Attfield-Davis

 
